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Departmental Circular No. 2002/16

ALL STAFF

One of the department’s three CA milestones for 2002 is a reduction over the year in the department’s internal overheads.

2.
At the staff meeting on 19 December last when the milestones were announced, I said that an independent review of our internal overheads would be commissioned to identify areas of possible savings and that the results of the review would determine how the department approached this task.

3.
In February three consulting firms were invited to tender for the review and PricewaterhouseCoopers (PwC) was selected.  PwC carried out the review in March and April and provided its final report early this month.  

4.
PwC looked at the location and resourcing of the Business Manager functions, and the resources in Strategic Development, Personnel, Finance and Centenary of Parliament.

5.
The PwC report (which is available on @ParlCom in the Document Repository) says there is scope to reduce staffing levels in some of these areas.  These reductions could be achieved by redefining some roles, reassessing workloads, improving processes and, in some cases, reducing classifications.

6.
I have accepted the main thrust of the PwC report without necessarily accepting all the detailed recommendations.

7.
In respect of the Centenary of Federation/Parliament function, there is clearly no further need for resources in this area.  Mr Harris has retired and Ms Einhaus is now working in TSG.

8.
In respect of the Business Manager function, I have accepted the recommendation that a Business Manager remain in both CSG and TSG and that some of the lower level work be handled in Finance or Strategic Development as appropriate.  Over the next three months Mr Lutton will work through the detail of this change with the relevant areas.

9.
In developing the best structures for Strategic Development, Personnel and Finance, the department will adopt a consultative approach.  In cooperation with staff (both in the three areas affected and 'customers’ in the rest of department) preferred staffing profiles for each area will be developed, along with implementation plans.  The department’s approach will be iterative, just as it was when the original Future Design strategies were developed in 1998 and 1999.

10.
In respect specifically to staffing levels in Finance and Personnel, it is important that the resources applied to those areas properly meet the department’s needs, not merely meet formulae which may or may not have relevance to DPRS.  The very significant and very necessary effort which the department invests in human resource matters such as training, performance communication, selection processes, professional development and occupational health and safety are absolutely essential to DPRS’s future well being, even if that involves, notionally, added ‘costs’.  Consistent with every other area of the department, our internal support services must meet the DPRS test of both value and value for money.
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Secretary
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